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Mr. Rajaratnam leads a committee of enthusiastic Youngsters in 2006 Exco.
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Hartleyite Nite this year was held in a different venue and in a different way. The traditional head table, was not there and the two guests of honour were seated somewhere among the many Hartleyites and their friends. This year the two guests of honour were Mrs. Grace Velupillai, a former teacher of Hartley (then known as Miss Thamboo) and Mr. S. Sathyamoorthy founder secretary of the then HCPPA, Canada. 

Mrs. Velupillai was introduced by Mr. M. Atputhanathan a colleague of hers and Mr. Sathyamoorthy was introduced by his  contemporary , Mr. N. Sivapalan. Mrs. Vellupillai took us down the memory lane of those days. She also remarked about the word of warning given by Miss B. Navaratnasingham when she came into Hartley. Miss Navaratnasingham had told her to be careful when you meet people of Pont Pedro for they may be wearing only a vesty and a shawl but they will speak Queen’s  English. Mr. Sathyamoorthy briefly ran through the achievements of HCPPA starting with the first President, Dr. K Thiyagendran followed by Mr. K Eswaranathan, Mr. S. Ponnuchamy, Mr. M. Atputhanathan , Dr. A. Shanmugavadivel and Dr. A. Thangarooban. He also thanked the spouses who helped to run many events like Annual Dinner, Picnic, etc.

This Hartleyite Nite also saw about 33 new members joining the Association and that is a welcome sign for it increases the base. All these new members were very enthusiastic in helping Hartley for they not only came in time , keeping to the traditions of Hartley but also offered to take over many positions in the New committee. 

The Annual Nite, which was attended by the usual large number ended with dances and songs.

New Executive Committee -2006

tc \l1 "New Executive Committee -2006ADVANCE \d7President:
Mr. K. Rajaratnam 416 431 0987    Vice Presidents:
Mr. S. Sivarajah 416 287 7903

 e-mail: surensiva42@hotmail.com

Mr. W. Manoharan 416 773 1065

 e-mail: manowijeyaratnam@hotmail.com
                                                    Secretary:

Mr. V. Vijenthira 416 429 7423

 e-mail: vij@rogers.com                          

Asst. Secretary:

 Mr. M. Wijendra 647   891 7253 

  e-mail:routersale@gmail.com        Treasurer:
Mr. C. Manoharan 416 299 5143   

       e-mail:mcurunathan@symcor

Asst. Treasurer:
Mr. S. Rudran 416 264 3398 

     e-mail:rudran2k@hotmail.com

Editor:

Mr.  S. Sathiyaseelan 416 750 8034

e-mail:seelan17@msn.com

Committee Members:
Mr. K. Karunanithy 416 538 8302          e-mail:ckck_360@hotmail.com             Mr. N. Sivapalan 416 746 0307              e-mail:nsivapalan@hotmail.com

Mr. S. Sivapalaratnam 416 286 4469     e-mail:sivapalaratnam@rogers.com      Mr. P. Rameshwaran 416 609 9841

 e-mail: ramesh.pon@gmail.com

Mr. R. Thanaraj 416 759 2398                e-mail:raje.rajaratnam@gmail.com 

Mr. M. Thiyagendran 416 282 3452       e-mail:t.indran@gmail.com                   Mr. G. Maheswaran 416 317 0654          e-mail: Mahesg@hotmail.com              Mr. A. Manivannan 416 298 7142         Mr. V. Mohan 416 622 7512                   E-mail:mohanvina@rogers.com              Mr. K. Anandakrishnan 416 492 2097      E-mail:kanantha1109@rogers.com

   Auditors                                       Mr. T. Thiruchelvam 416 266 1903         E-mail:tthiruchelvam@hotmail.com        Mr. V. Jeyaraman 905 787 0136              E-mail:jeyaraman@tamilvision.tv                    

Message from President Elect-2006

tc \l1 "Message from President Elect-2006ADVANCE \d7I thank the membership for unanimously electing me as President for 2006, for HCPPA Canada & USA. I have some concepts to bring about reforms in the management of the committee to give better satisfaction to the membership, which is the lifeblood of the Association. Members also in turn openly place their opinions and views for the consideration of the committee. Membership should feel that we are true and proud Hartleyites and remain solidified for the good of our Alma Mater Fiat Lux

Kopalu Rajaratnam

Joint Committee Meeting, Jan 7th, 2006

tc \l1 "Joint Committee Meeting, Jan 7th, 2006ADVANCE \d7The joint committee meeting of the past and future committees will be held on 7th January, Saturday at 6: 00 p.m. The venue will be Party Hall of the Luxury Condo( situated in the ground floor), 3050 Ellesmere Road, Scarborough.

DIRECTIONS

From 401, take Morning side south, turn right at Ellesmere, make first right turn on Monell court, take second left turn into 3050 building.

Dinner will be served. Please note that this a Saturday.

Correction on “Students affected”

tc \l1 "Correction on “Students affected”ADVANCE \d7This article appeared on page 1 of the last Newsletter (Sept. 2005). The following correction was sent in by Mr. S. Sathyaseelan. Editor wishes to thank him for this note.

A Student named Jeyakanthan. J who was in Grade 12 at Hartley College was killed in the Tsunami disaster on December 26th 2004. He had been a student at Hartley since 1998. Hartley Staff including the then Principal Mr. V. Pathmanathan attended his funeral at Visvakula lane, Point Pedro on Dec. 27. Master Jeyakanthan was the march past leader of Paulpillai House both in 2003 and in 2004. Hartley remembered him by observing 2 minutes silence at its first general assembly in 2005.

New Life Members

tc \l1 "New Life MembersADVANCE \d7                                                       153 Mr. Allen Ponnu Jeyarajah

416 284 3745                                  154 Mrs. Grace Y. Velupillai

416 438 1510                                  155 Mr. Rudran Subramaniam

416 264 3398                                  156 Mr. Wijendra Muthulingam          

647 891 7253                                  157 Mr. Prabaharan Thambimuthu

416 302 3295

Sri Lankan Army fires tear gas at Student protest in Point Pedro

tc \l1 "Sri Lankan Army fires tear gas at Student protest in Point PedroADVANCE \d7( Source: TamilNet Dec 05, 2005)

Hundreds of students of Hartley college and Methodist Girls High school located in the High security zone (HSZ) in Point Pedro set up road blocks and protested against the Sri Lanka Army’s (SLA) attempt to construct a new checkpoint on College road leading to both schools, at 8 a.m. on Monday sources said. SLA soldiers fired warning shots into the air and tear gas to disperse the protesting students

Students demanded dismantling of the new sentry point and not to introduce additional obstacles to students attending both schools.

Members of Sri Lanka Monitoring Mission (SLMM) arrived at the scene to diffuse tension in the area. Families living along College road, temporarily moved out of their homes during the morning confrontation.

Mr. Rajanayagam’s Wife passed away

tc \l1 "Mr. Rajanayagam’s Wife passed awayADVANCE \d7
We regret to inform the demise of Mr. Rajanayagam’s wife, Mrs. Navamani Rajanayagam in the latter part of November this year.

Mr. Rajanayagam , a famous Physics teacher of Hartley was in Canada for few years. While he was here he took an active interest in HCPPA, Canada. He then  went back to Colombo and was teaching in an International school. He was the editor of Colombo HCPPA till his wife fell sick. He was also a member of the Hartley Trust.

Our sincere condolences to Mr. Rajanayagam for the loss of his dear wife.

His home address is 

14-4/2, Pereira Lane

Colombo 6

Tel: 94-11-2505784

(News by Hartley Trust)

Need for Multi Media Projector for Hartley

tc \l1 "Need for Multi Media Projector for HartleyADVANCE \d7( Request by Hartley Trust)

The College is in need of a Multi Media Projector, to be used as an effective tool in new methods of teaching. The request for the same was originally made by former Vice Principal Mr. Gunaseelan and he also gave a letter addressed to an official of the Sydney branch. Trust chairman has subsequently obtained confirmation from Mr. Rajaskanthan, acting Principal that the need has not been fulfilled. Trust chairman says that on checking he found that most good schools in the region do posses one or more of these units.

Price of Multi Media Projector in Colombo is around Rs. 130 000.00 and the screen is another Rs. 10 000.00. Taking it to Jaffna may involve taxes unless Principal makes an appeal for seeking waiver.

The Chairman Trust is requesting one or more HCPPAs to pick up the cost. Perhaps one of the first presentation could be to educate the students  regarding the assistance provided by the various branches of Hartley to the school in the past 5 years or so .

NEW PRINCIPAL ASSUMES DUTY AT HARTLEY 

New Principal Mr. Theivendrarajah took over office on Dec. 5th 2005. Unfortunately there were no students in the school to welcome him as all students of Hartley including Methodist boycotted the school that day.

Some details about the new Principal of Hartley: He entered Hartley in 1972 and stayed from Grade 8 to 13. Entered University of Peradeniya for a B.Sc Degree. On completion of the degree he followed a Diploma course at the Colombo University and then took up to teaching, which was primarily at Ratnapura, Warakapola and Dehiowita area. After 8 years of teaching he was for a short time Principal of Ratnapura Tamil Maha Vidyalayam, before he became Assitant Director - Zonal Education in Dehiowitta area (Uva Province), which was his last posting. He has a post-graduate diploma in Education and Management from the National Institute of Education and a Masters degree from the Jaffna University. He is a Sri Lankan Education Service officer since 1999.

His wife is a teacher and he has 4 children. He is originally from Karaveddy and married in Valvetty where he resides now. 

News filed by Hartley Trust

IT Project at Hartley Funded by HCPPA-NSW(Australia)

tc \l1 "IT Project at Hartley Funded by HCPPA-NSW(Australia)ADVANCE \d7Hartleyites around the world must congratulate the HCPPA, NSW led by Mr. Srikumar for not only providing the material and finance to set up this IT centre but also sending one of its member to go personally and set up the SELF LEARNING COMPUTER CENTRE at Hartley. The result is that the computers donated by branches and individuals have been set up and an infrastructure put in place to make it run for the benefit of the students . This IT laboratory will be especially helpful to those students who do not have computers at home.

This centre is now  situated in a room close to the present staff room with the 20 computers donated by HCPPA- NSW and with some of the computers donated by other branches and past pupils added to it.

Tables were fixed permanently to the floor and electrical wiring was done to accommodate computers, fans, Air conditioning and lighting. All the computers are powered through interruptible power supplies (UPS).. Network cabling was also done by using 12 port switches. In future this network can be linked to the other Computer Lab with Government donated computers numbering 22 and situated next to the Principal’s office. A Canon printer, which can be used for special quality printing needs was also installed

There are number of software applications available with these computers such as Microsoft XP (Word, Excel, Access to Power-point), Microsoft office publisher, Britannica 2005 (Multimedia), Encyclopedia for Space and Universal, TOEFL for computer, Computer desktop Encyclopedia, etc. Most of these applications were donated by Hartley Past Pupils, some were obtained from school and some purchased in Colombo.

This self-learning centre is named after the late Principal Mr. P. Venugopal (2004-2005) who strived hard to develop Information Technology facilities at Hartley College in his time as Principal.

The centre was opened by Mr. N. Gunaseelan (Acting Principal) on his farewell day, 14th September 2005.

All workstations are designed to restrict unauthorized software applications or games. In an unlikely event of a major problem in the operating system or software application, the computer system can be restored within 15 mins from the image.

The Centre will be opened during school hours and the school time table is being adjusted to allocate time for students without affecting their normal school work The centre will be maintained by a team of  teachers until a full time IT instructor is employed. Mr. P. Aravinthan is in charge of Self Learning centre and Mr. P. Paraneetharan is in charge of the Government computer laboratory.

NOTE BY EDITOR HCPPA_ CANDA & USA

HCPPA Canada & USA is building up a fund with the Trust, the interest of which is meant to be used to supplement whatever allocation available for the maintenance of the Library and the future IT Centre. This fund was floated in the name of Mr. K. Ratnasabapathipillai, past principal of Hartley  and great Mathematics teacher. Originally this fund was to be around one Million Sri Lankan rupees. I hope HCPPA- Canada & USA will raise this fund to at least two Million so that the interest generated can be used to maintain both the Library and the IT centre.

Once again HCPPA Canada &USA salute HCPPA-NSW and especially Srikumar for the wonderful work done.

Challenge Ahead in 2006 Filed in by Rajeswaran

tc \l1 "Challenge Ahead in 2006 Filed in by RajeswaranADVANCE \d7(Rajeswaran, is three times secretary, three time treasurer served in the committee for nine years, 5 times convener of Kalai Vilza that brought an average net income of over Cd $ 2000.00 each time, Coordinator for HUDEC project undertaken by HCPPA Canada &USA fro 2001 to 2003 and member of Hartley Reconstruction committee set up in 2005)

As someone who served in the committee for nine out of the 17 years of this Association, I am very proud of the various projects the past committee undertook and accomplished with the help of the membership. I would like to share some of these with the members so that those who are new will have the facts.

When Mr. Atputhanathan took over as president in 1998, the Association had less than eighteen life members and a balance of SLR 528,000.00 in sports fund established during Mr. Eswaranathan’s presidency. Today on 12/20/2005 (after 8 years where Atputhanathan was followed by Dr. Shanmugavadivel and Dr Thangarooban), we have 157 life members and raised a sum of SLR 4.65 Million, out of which a sum of SLR 3.7 Million is in various deposits with the Hartley Trust in Colombo. 

In 2001, we established the HCPPAs Trust in Colombo to coordinate the activities, hold, administer, disburse and account the various funds of various branches of HCPPA. Establishing the Trust was the greatest achievements of the past administration. This was championed mainly by Messrs Atputhanathan, Ravindralingam (UK) , Ilango (Australia and Dr. Chinniah ( Colombo) and achieved during the presidency of Dr. Shanmugavadivel.

With respect to fund raising, we raised a total of C$ 53,000.00( about SLR 4.7 Million. Details are as follows:  With Trust as on 12.20.05 SLR               3 675,000.00.

 Out of this total that raised  during the last 8 years was SLR 3,147,000.00

In addition the following were direct remittances made:                                  To TRO in 1999, 2000,2005(Tsunami)

C$ 3 000.00                                    For football Jersey C$ 542.00                 For books given to Nadarajasundaram                                 C$ 500.00                 Hartley Visual Display equipment                     C$ 1 500.00                                 To late Mr. Mark’s Family C$1200.00   To HUDEC(Vanni) C$ 6 400.00            To Saiva Siruvar Nilayam, Tinneveli      C$2625.00                                             Nadaraja Fund(To Mas. Navarubakanth)  C$ 315.

Challenge and Promise for Unity - Dr. Shanmugavadivel

tc \l1 "Challenge and Promise for Unity - Dr. ShanmugavadivelADVANCE \d7I would like to focus on the importance of accepting other’s point of view and their inclusions in our society. It is tremendously important to ensure that everyone feels like they belong in an organization for ensuring participation.

By supporting the values of pluralism, we will ensure that we have an Association that all of us can be proud of and want to unite to preserve it. Canada has come a long way over  the years in terms of recognizing the value and importance of cultural diversity. Therefore Past pupils of Hartley should take pride in supporting the values of diverse opinion to ensure that the future is a better place for everyone. 

I am not an alarmist but there are many troubling signs. But we must address these with our best minds and efforts. Particular focus should be placed to see that some past office bearers are always on board for continuity and important decisions.

We have done a lot that is right in the past years and have much of which to be proud of. I would hope and pray that everything will go well in the future too.

Editorial

tc \l1 "EditorialADVANCE \d7Out of the 9 years of the existence of the Canadian Hartleyite, I have compiled this Newsletter for 8 years (except for one issue). From 2006 a new more dynamic Editor, Mr. Sathyaseelan will be taking over and I hope that All HCPPA Canada & USA members will give him their full cooperation. He is fresh from the English teaching at Hartley and I congratulate him for taking over.

Now let me focus on the Hartley Trust, which has lived up to the expectation When I put forward the idea and got the cooperation of other branches to inaugurate it, there were one or two Associations while supporting it were not participating. Today I receive news of a full-scale meeting of the new Trust with 100% participation and an assurance of cooperation by all HCPPAs without exception.

 WISH ALL HARTLEYITES A HAPPY NEW YEAR

M. Atputhanathan

EDITOR                                         We apologize for any mistakes that might have crept in inadvertently

